The Cape Cod Garage is opposite the Marine Hall January 31, 1963

## Seamen's Buys Garage Property

William F. Silva, Executive Officer and Treasurer of Seamen's Savings Bank, today announced that the Board of Trustees has approved the purchase of the Cape Cod Garage, Inc. property at 221-223 Commercial Street for the purpose of erecting a new bank, and that approval of the Commissioner of Banks has been obtained also.

The present banking quarters, now seventy-five years old, while in good condition, are not adequate. For the proper operation visualized, larger and more spacious quarters are necessary for customers, and more convenient workable space is needed for internal operation.

The plans are not formalized, so the type and general architecture is not available. In the next few months, plans will have been completed meeting the requirements of the Banking Department and the Trustees of the Bank.

NEW BEACON

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 10, 1963

## GARAGE BEING RAZED TO MAKE WAY FOR NEW



The former Cape Cod Garage, which is now being torn down to make way for a new Seamen's Savings Bank to be built on the site. Doing the job of razing the building is John F. Noons, North Truro contractor. The building, according to the date on the cornerstone, was built in 1912. Christopher Salvador, treasurer of the corporation, said the garage has leased for a year the American Oil Service station on Route 6, at Route 6A in North Truro from Mr. Noones. In addition to regular garage work, the Chrysler-Plymouth agency will operate from the new site. Mr. Salvador has had the garage for 17 years and the car agency for 15 years. The Cape Cod Garage will open for business in its new location soon.



The New Seaman's Savings Bank, where The Cape Cod Garage used to be - June 1977



Shop opposite Seamen's Savings Bank - Oct 1980